## **EMPLOYMENT AND GENERAL COMMITTEE**

## Tuesday, 29th March, 2016

Present:-

Councillor Elliott (Chair)

Councillors Simmons Councillors J Innes
Blank Dickinson

## 24 <u>DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' AND OFFICERS' INTERESTS</u> <u>RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA</u>

No declarations of interest were received.

### 25 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies for absence were received.

## 26 MINUTES

#### **RESOLVED** –

That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Committee held on 25 January, 2016 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

# 27 POLICY ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE LIVING WAGE

The HR Manager submitted a report seeking approval for the payment of the current voluntary national living wage amount of £8.25 per hour to all council staff on Green Book terms and conditions.

The report explained that to receive accreditation from The Living Wage Foundation, authorities would have a reduced control over pay budgets due to the living wage being set independently each year by an external source. By paying a voluntary living wage authorities could still pay a living wage supplement but they would retain budgetary control. From

<sup>\*</sup>Matters dealt with under the Delegation Scheme

April 2016, it had been announced that there would be a national living wage; this had been factored into the voluntary living wage proposals.

The report outlined the employees who would benefit from the proposals and how the allowance would be received. All staff on NJC Green Book terms and conditions who received a basic hourly rate of pay of less than £8.25 would receive an additional allowance for the living wage that would bring their basic pay to that level. The living wage would not apply to craft workers as the bonuses they receive would take their hourly pay above the threshold. The allowance would only be awarded on basic pay and overtime payments would continue to be paid at the current rate of pay without the additional allowance.

The allowance would be awarded from April to April each year and would be reviewed annually. The allowance could be withdrawn at any point if budget dictated.

The proposals had been discussed with the trade unions who had given their support with the condition that an option was explored to address the differentials in the rates of pay for chargehands and cleaners.

#### \*RESOLVED -

- 1. That the payment of the voluntary living wage be approved for 2016/17.
- 2. That the differentials in the rates of pay for chargehands and cleaners be addressed immediately.